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February 20, 2020

Honorable Elaine Chao

U.S. Secretary of Transportation
U.S. Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Secretary Chao:

Please accept this letter of support for the North Carolina Department of Transportation’s
(NCDOT’s) Future I-87 Resiliency, Innovation, Safety, Economy Project (the “Future [-87
RISE Project” or “the Project” hereafter) application to the U.S. Department of Transportation’s
INFRA Program. The Future I-87 RISE Project is the result of a continuous thoughtful and
coordinated strategy to support regional and national economic vitality through the deployment
of innovative technology and creative infrastructure investments to improve freight mobility,
rural access, and infrastructure resiliency specifically in an underserved portion of eastern North
Carolina. The Project combines multiple complementary investments selected for their ability to
deliver improved corridor performance and system resiliency while increasing the physical and
digital connectivity of rural communities in eastern North Carolina. The Project is a large step
forward in realizing North Carolina’s vision to build out and harden the network of freight
distribution/military corridors in eastern North Carolina.

The future I-87 corridor traverses rural eastern North Carolina, connecting Raleigh, NC at
its southern terminus and the Hampton Roads-Norfolk region in Virginia at its northern terminus.
When fully completed, this corridor will serve as an interstate connection between the Port of
Virginia and I-95. This corridor is critical to connecting northeastern North Carolina industries
and farms to their best export option through the Port of Virginia and represents concerted
cooperation across state lines to realize national economic development opportunities.
Improvements along the future I-87 corridor will also capitalize on the $270M investments in the
Carolina Connector Intermodal Rail Terminal (CCX), removing barriers along the transportation
route between CCX, the [-95 corridor, and the Port of Virginia. It is projected that activity at
CCX will reduce shipping costs by 40% and increase the efficiency of the movement of goods,
producing national economic trade benefits. Project investments in this corridor will improve the
road to interstate standards from Zebulon to Williamston, make upgrades to several interchanges,
and widen the road to six lanes in the vicinity of Zebulon. The Project will make numerous spot
improvements to mitigate road flooding in the Princeville area. Collectively, these






